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Director's Report 
to the 

Board of Health 
December 15, 2023 

Director’s Attended Meetings – 
• Care for Yourself Program Discussion with UnityPoint Health - Trinity
• Child and Adolescent Health Program Virtual Site Visit
• HHS Integrated Testing Services Monitoring Call
• HHS Integrated Testing Services Site Visit
• HHS Oral Health Program Site Visit
• I-80 Mississippi River Bridge Public Meeting
• Iowa Counties Public Health Association (ICPHA) (2)
• Iowa Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Care for Yourself Program
• Iowa Public Health Association Legislative Forum
• Live Lead Free Quad Cities
• Quad City Health Initiative
• Service Area 5 Healthcare Coalition
• World Relief Quad Cities

Recognition of years of service with the department: 
Tiffany Williams, Family Health Nurse   1 year  December 29 
Lydia Amissah-Harris, Family Health Coordinator   1 year December 19 
Lenore Alonso, Informing Specialist  18 years December 19 
Debbie Olesen, Office Assistant 19 years December 27 
Tiffany Peterson, Community Health Manager 19 years December 6 

Assessment 

Assess and monitor population health status, factors that influence health, and community 
needs and assets 

Opioid Settlement Steering Committee 
The Opioid Settlement Steering Committee met in November to discuss the status of the core 
strategies within Scott County (do they exist, are they consistently occurring, etc.). The core 
strategies of the settlement have a strong evidence base supporting their effectiveness and 
include:  

• Broaden access to naloxone;
• Increase use of medications to treat opioid use disorder;
• Provide treatment and supports during pregnancy and postpartum period;
• Expand services for neonatal opioid withdrawal syndrome;

Agenda #3A
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• Fund warm hand-off programs and recovery services; 
• Improve treatment in jails and prisons; 
• Enrich prevention strategies; 
• Expand harm reduction programs; 
• Support data collection and research. 

Additional focus groups were held during November with the following subpopulations: 
individuals at the jail, healthcare/emergency department providers, youth, and older adults. 
The Core Team also reached out to providers who work with the pregnant and postpartum 
population, but opioid use was not perceived as a significant issue among this population. A 
final large group meeting will be held in January to prioritize which core strategies to focus on 
for initial recommendations to the Board of Supervisors. 
 
2024 Community Health Assessment Planning Continues 
Staff attended the Community Health Assessment (CHA) Steering Committee meeting to 
continue planning discussions for the 2024 CHA. The group is determining which additional 
types of surveys to include in the assessment to gather more qualitative data to complement 
the quantitative survey to be completed by Professional Research Consultants (PRC).  
 
Investigate, diagnose, and address health problems and hazards affecting the population 
 
Communicable Disease Program    
A total of 11 confirmed communicable diseases were reported during November. They included 
six cases of hepatitis C, three cases of hepatitis B, and two cases of campylobacteriosis. 
 
Rabies Risk Assessments 
In November, 23 individuals required rabies risk assessments after exposures to 17 dogs and 6 
cats. Twelve victims were recommended for rabies prevention treatment for high-risk 
exposures or bites above the shoulders and three victims started the treatment.  

Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program 
In November, there were eight children receiving individual lead case management. Of those, 
six had a blood level less than 15 ug/dL, two had a blood lead level between 15-19 ug/dL, and 
none had a blood lead level between 20-44 ug/dL. Seven children with an initial blood lead level 
between 10-14 ug/dL received supportive services (visual inspections, education over the 
telephone, appointment reminders) for lead poisoning during the month. Of those, three had a 
blood lead level between 10-14 ug/dL and four had a blood lead level less than 10 ug/dL. These 
children receive public health nursing support until two consecutive blood lead levels equal to 
or below 3.5 ug/dL are obtained.   
 
Sixteen children utilizing the department’s immunization clinic accepted lead testing services at 
their November appointment. Seven children were under three years of age and nine were 
ages three and older. No children accepted testing services at WIC. There were no new 
positives identified during these efforts. 
 
In November, the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) issued a nationwide recall of all lot 
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numbers of WanaBana Apple Cinnamon Fruit Puree due to excessive lead levels in the product. 
The product was sold at Dollar Tree locations and states were instructed to conduct audit 
checks to assure that all products were pulled from the shelves. Staff visited the five Dollar Tree 
locations in Scott County, and all had pulled the product from the shelves pending further 
notification from Dollar Tree corporate. Staff completed and submitted the required paperwork 
to the state. 
 
Sexually Transmitted Disease Program 
Sixty-three individuals received sexually transmitted infection (clinic) services during November. 
Five clients tested positive for chlamydia, two clients tested positive for gonorrhea, and one 
client tested positive for syphilis at the Health Department’s sexual health clinic. In total, 69 
cases of chlamydia, 22 cases of gonorrhea, and three cases of syphilis were reported in Scott 
County during the month. There were 21 additional syphilis results and three HIV results that 
were investigated and determined to be out of jurisdiction, not identified as a case, or had a 
pending case. These cases were closed, referred, or remained open pending additional results.    
 
Policy Development 
 
Communicate effectively to inform and educate people about health factors that influence it, 
and how to improve it 
 
Oral Health Presentations 
Staff presented to the Delta Dental of Iowa Foundation board regarding I-Smile™ Silver work 
with Scott County veterans. Since September 2020, Scott County’s I-Smile™ Silver coordinator 
has worked with Scott County Veteran’s Affairs to secure $153,245 of oral health care for 
veterans through the Iowa Veteran’s Trust Fund. These dollars go to local dental providers that 
are willing to assist the veterans and follow program requirements.  
 
Staff presented oral and systemic health information to 21 Palmer Hills Senior Living residents 
and 17 seniors at Friendly House. Seniors received basic information they could use, and oral 
hygiene supplies customized to their needs. Participants were able to linger and discuss 
questions and concerns after the presentation. 
 
Staff completed training for two school nurses in the Camanche Community School District.  
Training included how to perform dental screenings and when to refer for care. Information 
was also shared regarding Iowa Dental Audit requirements.  
 
Presentation on E-Cigarette Recycling 
Staff was invited to attend River Action’s RiverWay Steering Committee meeting to present the 
e-cigarette disposal protocol developed in partnership with the Waste Commission of Scott 
County, discuss the environmental danger of these products, and explore ways for River Action 
to be involved in associated efforts. 
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Strengthen, support, and mobilize communities, and partnerships to improve health 
 
Updates to Maternal, Child, and Adolescent Health Collaborative Service Area Partners 
Staff attended the Clinton County Board of Health meeting virtually and shared an update 
about the Child and Adolescent Health, I-Smile™, and Healthy Pregnancy/Maternal Health 
Programs. Board members expressed concerns over obstetrics/gynecology providers leaving 
the area and potential challenges that pregnant patients may face when trying to access 
prenatal care and delivery services in Clinton County.   
 
Staff presented to the Clinton-Jackson Early Childhood Iowa (ECI) Board at their November 
meeting. Updates were shared regarding staffing, service numbers, children at risk for tooth 
decay, and locations served. The second year of the program appears to be off to a great start 
with more than 175 children served at eight locations in just the first two months of 
programming. Clinton-Jackson ECI provides supplemental funding to support screening and 
education in preschool and child care centers to expand the reach to children beyond I-Smile™. 
 
Isle of Capri Joins Local Food Rescue Efforts 
Isle of Capri food service staff learned about food waste trends, local food insecurity, and the 
Good Samaritan Food Donation Act during the Food Rescue Partnership presentation at the 
department’s fall ServSafe class. In September, the Isle of Capri contacted the department to 
discuss their interest in donating food to a non-profit hunger relief organization. After research, 
the Food Rescue Partnership facilitated a meeting with the Isle of Capri and Yolanda Jefferson, 
Chefy Bear on Wheels, to begin food donations. The first food donation was coordinated in 
November and will continue monthly. 
 
Create, champion, and implement policies, plans, and laws that impact health 
 
Follow Up on CHANGE Tool Assessment Recommendations 
The Eldridge City Administrator met with staff to review the community-at-large Community 
Health Assessment aNd Group Evaluation (CHANGE) Tool report and recommendations. The 
city administrator expressed interest in proposing several identified recommendations to the 
Eldridge City Council in early 2024.  

 
Staff met with Jean Hansen, QCR Holdings, to review the workplace CHANGE Tool 
recommendations. During the meeting, Ms. Hansen expressed interest in presenting a variety 
of recommendations to the internal wellness committee for input. 
 
I-80 Mississippi River Bridge May Include Pedestrian/Bike Access 
Staff and I attended the I-80 Mississippi River Bridge led by the Iowa and Illinois Departments of 
Transportation (DOT) and Federal Highway Administration (FHA). After several assessments, 
DOT and FHA indicated that preferred bridge location alternative five is being recommended 
for implementation because it will result in the least number of relocations (homes, businesses) 
and smallest wetland impact. During the presentation, the DOT and FHA acknowledged a strong 
interest in safe pedestrian and bicycle access throughout the series of public input sessions. The 
lead organizations will continue meeting with the cities of LeClaire and Rapid City to discuss 
feasibility and ongoing maintenance for pedestrian and bicycle access on the I-80 Mississippi 
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River Bridge. It is not common to add pedestrian and bicycle access to interstate bridges, but 
partners are open to further discussion. 
 
Utilize legal and regulatory actions designed to improve and protect the public’s health 
 
Food Program 
Staff were dispatched to Raising Cane’s on 53rd Street in Davenport after being contacted by the 
Davenport Fire Department regarding a small fire. The business disposed of all open products 
and supplies near the area of the fire and conducted thorough cleaning and sanitizing in the 
affected area and was able to re-open on the same day. 

 
During the Thanksgiving holiday weekend, the department received a complaint relayed from 
the Davenport Police Department regarding drain issues and sewage back up in the bar and 
dining room at the Applebee’s on Elmore Avenue in Davenport. On the recommendation of the 
department, the restaurant voluntarily ceased operation until necessary work was completed. 
A physical re-inspection was conducted on December 1 and the facility was granted permission 
to re-open as plumbing work was complete.  
 
A similar complaint was made about the Pizza Hut on West Kimberly Road in Davenport where 
the facility was experiencing plumbing issues, and was unable to properly wash, rinse, and 
sanitize dishes using a mechanical dish machine. The facility did not have another effective 
means to wash dishes and was advised to cease operations. Plumbing work at the facility is not 
yet complete, and the facility remains closed.  

 
Founded Food Service Complaints 

Facility Reason Complaint Status 
Walmart, West Kimberly Road, 
Davenport 

Hot Holding Temps Resolved 

Fuji and Pho Café, West Locust Street, 
Davenport 

Pests Resolved 

Hardee’s, North Brady Street, Davenport Basement Leak, Sanitation Resolved 
Hardee’s, North Division Street, 
Davenport 

Temperatures, Sanitation Resolved 

Applebee’s, Elmore Avenue, Davenport Sewage Backup Resolved 
Pizza Hut, West Kimberly Road, 
Davenport 

Major Plumbing Problems In Progress 

Cheesy Cow, Competition Drive, 
Bettendorf 

Physical Contamination of 
Equipment 

Resolved 

 
Food Service Program Closures 

Facility Reason Status 
Applebee’s, Elmore Avenue, Davenport Sewage Backup Resolved 
Pizza Hut, West Kimberly Road, 
Davenport 

Major Plumbing Problems In Progress 
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Temporary Events 
Event Number of Inspections Status 
CASI Hat Bash 7 Corrected on site 

 
Swimming Pool/Spa Program 
Staff met with John Kelly, Iowa Department of Inspections and Appeals (DIAL) Environmental 
Engineer, for an assessment of the condition of the pool facility at The Ramada by Wyndham in 
Bettendorf. The pool has been closed for several years and the owner intends to reopen it. Mr. 
Kelly found a substantial number of safety hazards, many of which were the result of 
modifications made without a state reconstruction permit. He provided the owner with a 
comprehensive report detailing the issues that need to be resolved before the facility can 
reopen. In his report, Mr. Kelly advised the owner that no formal legal enforcement will be 
taken at this time for the prior construction. If the facility reopens without a state permit and 
the correction of all violations, further action will be taken by DIAL. 

 
Staff also accompanied Mr. Kelly on a pre-opening pool inspection for the new Courtyard by 
Mariott in Bettendorf. Staff completed the follow-up physical re-inspection needed for the 
facility to obtain licensure from DIAL.  
 
Assurance 
 
Assure an effective system that enables access to the individual services and care needed to be 
healthy 
 
Community Dental Screenings, Education, Fluoride Treatment, and Care Coordination 
Members of the department’s I-Smile™ team provided dental screenings, education, and 
fluoride treatment to children at several community locations including two Head Start 
programs, three preschools, and nine elementary schools within the Child and Adolescent 
Health Collaborative Service Area (Cedar, Clinton, Jackson, and Scott Counties). Following the 
screenings, the team provides care coordination services to link children with identified needs 
to a source of oral health care. 
 
Staff worked with an adult client identified at St. Anthony’s Church outreach to find a dentist 
who is in network with their Medicare Advantage plan. In addition, staff provided directions on 
how to apply for Iowa Medicaid in hopes of dual enrollment. The client needed a new set of 
dentures and was able to get them without any out-of-pocket costs.  
 
Non-Public School Health Screenings 
Staff conducted health screenings at three non-public schools during November. Eighty-two 
kindergarten students received dental screenings and 487 students received vision screenings. 
Thirteen students were referred for a dental evaluation and 62 were referred for a vision 
evaluation. Three kindergarten students were referred for urgent dental care. Screenings will 
continue with the rest of the non-public schools in December. 
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MEDIC EMS of Scott County 
The MEDIC EMS Board of Directors and the Scott County Board of Supervisors both approved 
and signed the Asset Transfer Agreement; the final legal transaction between the two entities 
making MEDIC EMS a unit of Scott County government on January 1, 2024. The MEDIC EMS 
Board has also approved additional dissolution documents and will have one staff person and 
one board member to finalize operations after December 31, 2023. In November, MEDIC EMS 
of Scott County received its Medicare certification letter following the very first Medicare site 
visit at MEDIC EMS headquarters. Based upon the tasks tracked in the Transition Team’s 
workbook, 53 percent of the items are completed, 43 percent are in progress, and four percent 
are not started. The team continues to meet weekly to provide updates, discuss issues that 
have arisen, and to offer support to each other. 

 
Build and support a diverse and skilled public health workforce 
 
Tobacco Community Partnership Conference 
Staff attended the Tobacco Community Partnership Conference where they reviewed the 
successes of Scott County tobacco control efforts and learned how to further Iowa Students for 
Tobacco Education and Prevention (ISTEP) chapter development, smoke free policies, and how 
to address the extensive list of new e-cigarette products. Attendance at this event is a contract 
requirement. 
 
Homeland Security Exercise and Evaluation Training 
The Preparedness Team attended the Homeland Security Exercise and Evaluation Program 
training via the Scott County Emergency Management Agency. The information gained will help 
the team to better understand, develop, and implement a consistent and beneficial 
preparedness exercise program. 
 
“Pink Book” Immunization Conference 
Staff attended the two-day CDC “Pink Book” Immunization Conference. The “Pink Book’s” 
official name is Epidemiology and Prevention of Vaccine-Preventable Diseases and provides 
comprehensive information on routinely used vaccines and the diseases they prevent. Four 
presenters from the CDC discussed safe storage and handling of immunizations, general best 
practices used with immunizations, and safety procedures used during immunization 
administration. In addition, each of the vaccine-preventable diseases and available 
immunizations were discussed. There were opportunities to connect with other immunization 
providers in Iowa, including the Iowa Immunizes Coalition and state HHS contacts. 
 
Iowa Department of Natural Resources Private Well Training for New Sanitarians 
Staff attended the Iowa Department of Natural Resources’ virtual Private Well Training for New 
Sanitarians. The training addressed permitting, Grants to Counties funding, well drilling 
methods, types of wells, agriculture, irrigation, well sampling, and well abandonment. 
 
emPOWER and Social Vulnerability Index Data Sharing Workshop 
Staff attended the Service Area 5 Healthcare Coalition emPOWER and Social Vulnerability Index 
(SVI) Data Sharing Workshop. This federal HHS data illustrates the region’s Medicare 
beneficiaries and electricity-dependent populations and can be helpful for preparedness 
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planning at the local and regional level. The workshop attendees discussed which at-
risk/vulnerable populations the region wants to incorporate into planning to fill gaps. Some of 
the top choices were adults with chronic conditions, the non-English speaking population, and 
the homeless/transient-housing population. The department did access emPOWER data 
through the state during the 2020 derecho response. There are multiple steps, including 
agreements and security protocol acceptance, that must be completed prior to obtaining 
person-specific data. 
 
Leadership Movie Club 
Staff attended the Leadership Movie Club session for the movie, Invictus, facilitated by Donna 
Honold and Chris Battell. Invictus tells the story of Nelson Mandela stepping into his role of 
President of South Africa and facing the challenge of unifying a country still reeling from years 
of apartheid. He joined forces with the captain of South Africa’s rugby team, Francois Pienaar, 
to help unite the country using the universal language of sport. This session focused on leading 
teams using two leadership models: The Five Dysfunctions of a Team, by Patrick Lencioni and 
Teamwork: What Must Go Right, What Can Go Wrong, by Larson and Lafasto.   
 
Childhood Lead Poisoning Program and Workgroup  
Staff and I attended the virtual Childhood Lead Advisory Workgroup session. This session was a 
joint update between the Childhood Lead Advisory Workgroup (CLAW) and the HHS Childhood 
Lead Poisoning Prevention Program (CLPPP) and its local contractors. CLAW meets quarterly 
and includes representatives from state government organizations, health care, education, local 
public health, and other community partners. Annually, the meeting expands for educational 
purposes and to share program updates. Attendees learned about performance measures and 
a new remote visual risk assessment tool for conducting inspections. CLAW has been working 
on blood lead testing guidelines and launching housing policy subgroups this fall. County Lead 
Report Cards were reviewed, and attendees were asked how to better utilize them to 
communicate data on lead testing and populations at risk of lead exposure. 
 
Silver Diamine Fluoride Presentation 
I-Smile™ Program staff attended a training about silver diamine fluoride (SDF) and other 
fluoride products. The training reviewed physical properties of the products and how best to 
apply them in public health settings. The training was hosted by Elevate Oral Health and the 
presenter was Melinda Crawley, a dental hygienist and preventive health consultant with the 
product company.   
 
Listening Visits Session 
Staff attended a Listening Visit Engagement Session with other Maternal Health/Healthy 
Pregnancy grantees, state staff, and staff from the University of Iowa. Participants reviewed the 
basic tenants of listening visiting and observed or participated with role-playing listening visit 
conversations. Listening visits are a non-directive counseling intervention delivered by nurses. 
They are used in the department’s Maternal Health/Healthy Pregnancy Program for pregnant 
or postpartum patients, particularly if there is an identified need for support and a delay in 
connecting the client with mental health services. 
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Emotional Intelligence Training 
Staff attended the Scott County Leadership Summit training on Emotional Intelligence with 
Donna Honold and Chris Battell. Participants learned that developing emotional intelligence 
begins with having a greater understanding of one’s own emotional brain and how it influences 
behavior and decision making in response to events. Competencies that help support an 
emotionally intelligent team include being present, empathetic, genuine, expansive, resilient, 
and empowering.   
 
Recognition of Child Sexual Abuse Training 
Staff attended Stewards of Children training to help recognize the signs of child sexual abuse 
and how to respond if they do report a case of sexual abuse. The training was delivered by the 
non-profit Darkness to Light, an organization committed to empowering adults to prevent child 
sexual abuse. 
 
Improve and innovate public health functions through ongoing evaluation, research, and 
continuous quality improvement 
 
Quality Improvement Project: Food Program 2023 Risk Factor Study 
Members of the department’s Quality Improvement (QI) Council are working with department 
Food Program staff on the Food Program 2023 Risk Factor Study. The goal of this QI project is to 
identify ways to reduce the incidence of the most frequently occurring risk factor violations.  
This is best practice and is outlined in the FDA Retail Food Program Standards. The group met 
once during November to examine the violation data and to engage in a focused conversation 
around what is occurring currently at the intervention level.   
 
Third Quarter Community-Based Screening Services Quality Report 
The department’s Sexual Health Program received the 2023 Third Quarter Community-Based 
Screening Services (CBSS) Quality Report. There was a 3.5 percent increase in testing among the 
CBSS test sites across the state in the third quarter compared to the second quarter. The 
positivity rate for chlamydia increased from 6.9 percent to 7.3 percent in the third quarter. The 
positivity rate for gonorrhea decreased slightly from 3.3 percent to 3.0 percent, and the 
positivity rate for trichomoniasis decreased from 6.2 percent to 5.5 percent in the third quarter. 
 
Adjustment to Department’s Social Media Posting 
The Social Media Team is currently working to update the department’s social media posting 
process. After meeting with staff from Dallas County and Black Hawk County Public Health 
Departments, the team has decided to take a campaign style approach, focusing on sharing 
multiple posts on a few key public health topics each month. The team anticipates starting the 
new process in January 2024.   
 
Quality Assurance Inspections Continue 
The Food Inspection Team completed three quality assurance inspections during the month of 
November. Quality assurance inspections are required for regulatory programs that are 
enrolled in the Retail Regulatory Food Program Standards; Standard 4 addresses requirements 
related to having a uniform inspection program.  
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Build and maintain a strong organization infrastructure for public health 
 
Department Infrastructure Teams 
 
Quality Improvement Council 
The QI Council presented the Five Why’s QI tool at the November All Staff meeting to 
familiarize staff with the tool for use in their work. The council reviewed the status of the 
customer satisfaction surveys for each service area, assigned staff to work with the Fiscal and 
Correctional Health teams, and continued its work on revising the department’s QI Plan. 
 
Health Equity Committee 
The Health Equity Committee is currently planning for a health equity discussion at the 
December All Staff meeting. This will involve providing an overview of the results of SCHD’s first 
health equity assessment, including the themes and next steps identified by the committee: 

• Focus on outreach/engaging the community;  
• Opportunities for education/training; 
• Prioritizing health equity work at the department level. 

 
Additionally, two Health Equity Committee members that have experience in engaging 
communities in program planning and implementation will answer questions about how to plan 
these activities and challenges that they have encountered in the past. The vision is to provide 
tangible examples of how this work can and does occur, to increase the frequency in which the 
community is engaged by staff.  
 
Health Promotion Team 
The Health Promotion Team has been working on COVID messaging to be displayed in the 
interior of the Citibus buses as well as at bus shelters throughout Scott County. The team is also 
working with OnMedia to promote COVID messaging throughout the community.  A 
background template featuring the SCHD brand was created to be used when utilizing Zoom, 
WebEx, or other online platforms for virtual meetings. This will be an option for staff to use 
when presenting or meeting virtually. The team also began reviewing the PHAB assignments in 
preparation for reaccreditation. 
 
Legislative Committee 
Members of the Legislative Committee continued work on the development of the 
department’s Legislative Plan. This plan will formalize the operations of the Legislative 
Committee and describe efforts undertaken by the department to engage in policy work. The 
committee also discussed items to be developed/included in an introductory packet for local 
elected officials as well as a welcome back to session packet for state legislators. Finally, the 
committee is collecting and reviewing legislative priority documents from the Iowa Public 
Health Association, Iowa Environmental Health Association, Iowa State Association of Counties, 
and the Urban County Coalition to identify areas inside and outside of public health that may 
have public health impacts. 
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Workforce Development Committee 
The Workforce Development Committee reviewed the group’s workplan and discussed training 
that would be beneficial for the department as it relates to the Public Health Sciences core 
competency. The committee is planning an activity at the December All Staff meeting that will 
introduce or reintroduce the 10 Essential Services to the department and reflect on the way the 
department has implemented them during 2023. In addition, the committee is recommending a 
change in the way that service area updates are provided at the All Staff meetings. Instead of a 
quick listing of activities going on, a short overview of a program or component of a program, 
will be shared in an effort to increase knowledge regarding operations across the department. 
 
Workplace Culture Committee 
The Workplace Culture Committee chose two themes identified during the Joy in Work 
discussion, held as a part of the department’s August All Staff Education Day, to focus on during 
2024. One of the themes was based upon what brings joy and the other theme was based upon 
what gets in the way. The committee will host focus groups with staff to better understand the 
specifics of the themes identified and to identify ways to build on the positive and address the 
negative. The committee also discussed ways to continue to share information on DISC profiles. 
While much of the work to understand each other is done individually or within teams, the 
Workplace Culture Committee will continue to provide opportunities for learning to support 
the department. 
 
Meetings Attended by Staff 
Access to Care Planning Group 
Be Healthy QC Discussion with QCHI, RICHD, and Bi-State Regional Commission 
Bettendorf Wellness Committee 
Bi-State Regional Trails Committee 
Care For Yourself Program Staff, Iowa HHS 
Child and Adolescent Health Contractor Staffing 
City of Eldridge 
CLAW/CLPPP  
Clinton County Board of Health 
Clinton County ECI Board  
Community Health Assessment (CHA) Steering Committee 
Community Partnerships for Protecting Children Statewide Meeting 
Food Rescue Partnership 
Gabbi DeWitt, Black Hawk County Public Health 
Genesis President’s Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Advisory Council  
Head Start Health Services Advisory Committee  
I-80 Mississippi River Bridge Public Meeting 
Iowa Environmental Health Association Professional Development Committee 
Iowa Vaccines for Children (VFC) Program Update 
Isle of Capri and Yolanda Jefferson, Chefy Bear on Wheels 
Kelly Meyer, OnMedia 
I-Smile™ Silver Contractor 
Live Lead Free QC 
Maternal Health Contactors 
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Opioid Core Team 
Opioid Settlement Steering Committee 
Physical Activity Policy Research and Evaluation Network (PAPREN) Transportation Committee 
PAPREN Workplace Committee 
QCR Holdings 
Quad Cities Area Trauma Informed Consortium 
Quad Cities Behavioral Health Coalition 
Quad Cities Medicare Certified Entity Disaster Planning Committee 
Quad City Emergency Planning Committee  
Quad Cities HEARTSafe Coalition 
Quad Cities Regional Disaster Conference Planning Committee 
Quad Cities Regional Disaster Conference Facilities Subcommittee (2) 
Quad Cities Substance Abuse Prevention Coalition 
Quad City Elderly Consortium 
Quad City Housing Cluster  
River Action RiverWay Steering Committee  
Scott County Kids Health Committee 
Service Area 5 Healthcare Coalition 
Service Area 5 Healthcare Coalition Access and Functional Needs Subcommittee 
Service Area 5 Healthcare Coalition Communication Subcommittee 
Service Area 5 Healthcare Coalition emPOWER and Social Vulnerability Index Review 
Waste Commission 
Zero Suicide Initiative Tier 2 & 3 Partners 
 
Attachment 1:  Reports from our database on education the department provided to the 
community, education the department provided to service providers, media inquiries and press 
releases/conferences 
 



Education provided between November 1, 2023 and November 30, 2023
Attachment 1

Education To: Presentation Date Total Audience Requesting Organization Description

Community

11/2/2023 24 Fairmount Pines Headstart Dental Health

11/3/2023 21 Stay N Play Preschool Clinton Dental Health

11/6/2023 16 Maquoketa Headstart Dental Health

11/7/2023 85 Camache Elementary School Dental Health

11/8/2023 60 North Cedar Mechanicsville 
Elementary

Dental Health

11/9/2023 60 North Cedar Lowden 
Elementary School

Dental Health

11/13/2023 40 Zion Preschool Clinton Dental Health

Monday, December 11, 2023 Page 1 of 3



Education To: Presentation Date Total Audience Requesting Organization Description

11/16/2023 24 Little Shepherd Christian 
Preschool

Dental Health

11/20/2023 60 Neil Armstrong Elementary 
School

Dental Health

11/21/2023 100 Eisenhower Elementary Dental Health

11/27/2023 60 Fillmore Elementary School Dental Health

11/28/2023 45 Bennett Elementary School Dental Health

11/29/2023 3 Safer Foundation Oral Care, Importance of Oral 
Hygiene, HPV Vaccine

Service Providers

11/14/2023 5 Child Response and Recovery 
Center

Cavity Free Iowa: Oral Screening, 
Fluoride Varnish, Billing

11/20/2023 35 Scott County Health Department Stop the Bleed

Monday, December 11, 2023 Page 2 of 3



Education To: Presentation Date Total Audience Requesting Organization Description

11/29/2023 7 Child Care Resource and Referral Medication Administration

Monday, December 11, 2023 Page 3 of 3



Media Inquiries between November 1, 2023 and November 30, 2023
Attachment 1

Request Date Nature of Request Request From Newspaper Radio Television

11/28/2023 Medical Examiner Television WQAD-TV8

11/29/2023 Influenza Television WQAD-TV8

Monday, December 11, 2023 Page 1 of 1
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